
PERRY CUP OFFICIAL NOTICE—December 9, 2021 

 

In an email to the Class prior to the December 4 Perry Cup racing 

(also posted on the Mercury website), it was stated, “For entry 

into the club before and after racing, proof of vaccination will be 

required. (Masking will not be required.)” 

 

After racing on December 4, one Mercury skipper and his crew, 

neither of whom had provided proof of vaccination, entered the 

club bar area. The club manager and bartender asked them to 

leave the premises, which they did. 

 

Going forward, failure of a competitor to provide proof of Covid-19 

vaccination before entering Monterey Peninsula Yacht Club shall 

be grounds for disqualification from the 2021-2022 Perry Cup 

Series. 

 

Competitors (and their guests) who have already provided proof 

need not do so again; those who haven’t and wish to enter the 

club may do so via a scanned vaccination record, sent to 

patti.mcaleer@gmail.com. Alternatively vaccination records may 

be checked in person on the MPYC deck from 0900 to 1100 on 

January 8 or February 5. (Note: Vaccination information will not 

be retained—only the fact that the record was shown will be 

noted.) 

 

 


